العام الدراسي: 2019-2018 امتحان نهاية الفصل الدراسي الأول الصف: التاسع الإجابة في (7) صفحات



الإدارة العامة لمنطقة مبارك الكبير التعليمية التوجيه الفنى للغة الإنجليزية

الاستيعاب المقروء)	لة الكتاب المقرر التعبير _	الوظائف اللغوية _ أسن	(المفردات _ القواعد _
	ة : (60 درحة)	(الدرحة الكلي	

(العربة العربة العربة العلية : (60 درجة) (الدرجة العلية : (60 درجة)						
English 4	I. <u>Vocabulary</u> (نموذج الإجابة			
1. Nowadays modern techn			vas in the past.			
a. completely -6/4	b. ornately-3/6	c. dramatically	d. seldom-6/6			
2. You can learn about other	er people's traditions and	by using	g the Internet.			
a. customs	b. waterfalls	c. pavements	d. quilts			
3. In Africa, people walk in	terrible weather conditio	ns to	clean water.			
a. moan-1/3	b. revise-2/3	c. relax-3/4	d. fetch -6/6			
4. Visiting Walt Disney W	orld was a/an	experience that I wil	l never forget.			
		credible-5/1 c. drinkable-6/6 the most suitable words from the list below				
2/1 (loudl	6/51 4/6 y / mostly / joyou	3/4 3/6 s / rich in / rare	ly)			

- 5. It... rarely.....rains in the deserts which makes it difficult for animals to survive.
- 6. During Eid, we enjoy **joyous** feasting with our families, relatives and friends.
- 7. Orange juice is.... rich in.....vitamin C that is good for our health, teeth, and skin.
- 8. Young children mostly eat white bread, biscuit and orange juice for breakfast.

امتحان اللغة الانجليزية _ الصف التاسع _ امتحان تجريبي نهاية الفصل الدراسي الأول

II- Grammar (5 Marks)

A) From a, b, c and d choose the correct answer: $(4X \frac{1}{2} = 2 \text{ Marks})$

9. My friends have (since / yet / just) travelled to Egypt . They haven't got (some / much / a) information about history. They want to visit the pyramids to see how the great pharohs used to (build / building / builds) their homes in the past. If I were them, I (would / have to / will) read more about the ancient Egyptians to be knowledgable about them .

U5 P41 U4 P33 U1 P13 U1 WB p5

B) Do as required between brackets: (3X1=3 Marks)

- 10. "I am going out with my friends after school." (Change into Report Speech) U3.29

 Ali said that he was going out with his friends after school.
- 11. I have already been to Malaysia.

 I haven't been to Malaysia yet.

(Make Negative) 5. WB36

12. Mohammed played football, and then he took a shower. (**Join using ''after''**) ^{u6.1} **After Mohammed had played football he took a shower.**

Mohamed took a shower after he had played football.

III- <u>Language Functions</u> (6 Marks)

Write what you would say in the following situations: (3X2= 6 Marks)

الصفحة 3

امتحان اللغة الانجليزية - الصف التاسع - امتحان تجريبي نهاية الفصل الدراسي الأول 2018 - 2019

13. One of your elder brothers wants to know your opinion about his new watch. U/5

Expressing opinions

14. Your friend asks about what you like doing in your free time.

U/3

Expressing preferences

15. Your teacher wants to know why you hadn't finished your project on time. U/6

Giving explanations or reasons

Any reasonable answer is accepted

IV-Set-Book Questions (6 Marks)

Answer THREE of the following questions: (3X 2=6 Marks)

16. How are folktales passed down?

U1. P.14

They are often passed down from generation to generation.

17. Modern cities face many problems. Give examples.

U2. P.18

a) Too much air pollution

b) Traffic jams (etc....)

18. How can we avoid catching cold?

U5.P 43

We should wash our hands regularly and keep away from people with cold.

19. Why is clean water important for healthy living?

U6. P.48

Clean water doesn't contain bacteria and it used for drinking and cooking.

Any reasonable answer is accepted

V-Writing (15 Marks)

Write on the following topic:

"Just like keeping a healthy diet is important to maintain a healthy lifestyle."

الصفحة 4

2019 - 2018

امتحان اللغة الانجليزية - الصف التاسع - امتحان تجريبي نهاية الفصل الدراسي الأول

Plan and write a **report** of two paragraphs (12 sentences) about "How you can keep fit and healthy and what are the benefits of being fit".

These guide words may help you:

(fizzy drinks / cereals / enough sleep / do physical activities / daily/live well /feel happy / fit / feeling good / often)

NB: (Your writing should include a topic sentence, supporting ideas and a conclusion)

Write your plan here(2M):

Rubrics for checking Writing:

Rubrics	Mark	Total Mark	
Planning (mind mapping/ graphic organizers)	2		
Exposition of ideas and coherence.	7		
Paragraphing and number of sentences	2	15	
Grammar.	1	15	
Spelling	1		
Handwriting and punctuation	2		
• 2 marks to be deducted from the total mark for changing format.			
Off point planning /topics receive zero			

Write your topic here (13 Marks)

.....

20	019 - 2018	دراسي الأول	54 ي نهاية الفصل الا	الصفد امتحان تجريب	ف التاسع _	تجليزية _ الصا	ن اللغة الا	امتحار
=	=======================================		========	=======				=====
••••••	•••••	•••••••		•	•••••		•••••	••••••
••••••	••••••	•••••••		•••••••••	•••••		•••••	••••••
•••••	•••••	••••••		••••••••				••••••
•••••		•••••		••••••••				
•••••		••••••			•••••		•••••	••••••
•••••		•••••					••••	
•••••		•••••					•••••	•••••
•••••							•••••	
		•••••					•••••	••••••
							•••••	
••••••	•••••	•••••		••••••••	•••••	••••••	•••••	••••••
•••••				•	••••••	••••••	•••••	
Rubrics	Planning (mind mapping/ graphic	Exposition of ideas and	Paragraphing and number of sentences	Grammar	spelling	Handwriting and punctuation	Total	
Rul	organizers)	coherence.	2	1	1	2	15	

VI- Reading Comprehension (20 Marks)

Read the following passage carefully, and then answer the questions below:

In recent years, the world's press has been full of reports of wild animals coming into cities

2

15

in big numbers. In some cities, you can see birds, insects, cats, and mice. But sometimes it is dangerous when big animals come into cities to find food. In Cape Town in South Africa monkeys come into the city when **they** are hungry. They go into gardens and eat fruit and vegetables. They even go into houses and take food from cupboards and fridges! Monkeys are wild animals and they can make people **scared**. But the city can be dangerous for monkeys too. Sometimes, cars and buses kill monkeys in accidents.

Although humans like a lot of sugar in their food, it is very bad for the monkeys. Now, there is a group of people called "Monkey Monitors" working in Cape Town. Their job is to find monkeys in the city and return them to the countryside.

In Moscow in Russia, there are 35,000 dogs. They live in parks, old houses, markets, and train stations. Some dogs have even learnt to use the city's metro system to get from place to another! Many people in Moscow like to help dogs. They give them food and make small houses for them. This helps dogs specially when there is a lot of snow and ice. Other people do not like dogs at all and they want the police to stop them entering the city. 239

A) Choose the correct answer from a, b, c and d:- $(4X 2 \frac{1}{2} = 10 \text{ Marks})$

- 20. What is the best title of this story?
 - a. How Birds and Cats Live.
 - b. People in South Africa
 - c. Life in the Countryside.
 - d. Animals in the Cities
- 21. What does the underlined word "scared" in the 1st paragraph mean?
 - a. big
 - b. afraid
 - c. dangerous
 - d. hungry
- 22. What does the underlined word "They" in the 1st paragraph refer to?
 - a. monkeys
 - b. insects
 - c. cats

امتحان اللغة الانجليزية _ الصف التاسع _ امتحان تجريبي نهاية الفصل الدراسي الأول

- d. birds
- 23. According to the passage, which sentence is **NOT TRUE**?
 - a. Dogs live in different place in Moscow.
 - b. Wild animals come to cities in large numbers.
 - c. Cities are not completely safe for wild animals.
 - d. Dogs aren't smart to use metro system in Moscow.

B) Answer these questions:- ($4X2 \frac{1}{2} = 10 Marks$)

24. Why do big animals come into cities?

Because they are hungry and to get food.

- 25. Why is human food bad for monkeys' teeth?

 Because it has a lot of sugar.
- 26. What is the job of "Monkey Monitors"?

 They return monkeys to the countryside.
- 27. In which season of the year do dogs need more help from people in Moscow? They need more help in winter when there is a lot of snow and ice.

انتهت الأسئلة مع تمنياتذا لكم بالنجاح